
 

Mass Schedule:   Reconcilia!on: Eucharis!c Adora!on: 
Saturday 4:30 pm   Saturday 3:00 pm  Monday, Noon—5:00 pm 
Sunday 7:30 am, 9:30 am, 11:30 am or by appointment Wednesday, Noon—7:00 pm & 
Weekdays:  Tuesday 6:00 pm              9:00 pm-12:00 am 
       Wednesday 7:30 am   Parish O"ce Hours 
       Thursday 9:30 am   Mon.-Fri.:  8:00 am-4:30 pm 
       Friday 7:30 am   Closed 12:30 pm-1:00 pm for lunch 
      Wed. evening:  6:00 pm-9:00 pm 

“The Mission of St. Patrick Parish is:  
    †  To celebrate the Eucharist, 
    †  To proclaim the Good News, 
    †  To encourage Stewardship as a way of  life and 
    †  To grow in Faith, Justice, Love and Service to all.”  

St. Patrick Catholic Church  
140 Church St., Portland, MI  48875 

Phone:  517-647-6505     †     Fax:  517-647-7807 
Parishof!ice@portlandstpats.com     †     www.stpatrickportland.com 

 

Rev. Larry J. King, Pastor  
Dcn. Don Sobolewski, Pastoral Associate 

November 22, 2015 
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Sponsor of the Week:  Walnut Grove Adult 
Foster Care  

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH…  
November 22,  2015-November 29, 2015 

 Fr. Larry (SJ)- Following Mass, LLCR 

Masses for the Week of November 22, 2015 
 
Mon. 11/23 Weekday   
  Dn 1:1-6, 8-20; Dn 3; Lk 21:1-4 
Tue. 11/24 Saint Andrew Dung-Lac, Priest and Companion
  Dn 2:31-45; Dn 3; Lk 21:5-11   
  6:00 PM  †Tom Allen 
Wed. 11/25 Weekday  
  Dn 5:1-6, 13-14, 16-17, 23-28; 
  Dn 3; Lk 21:12-19 
   6:00 PM  †Jim Smith and all  deceased  
  members of the Smith Family  
Thu. 11/26 Weekday 
  Dn 6:12-28; Dn 3; Lk 21:20-28 

 Weekday 
  Dn 7:2-14; Dn 3; Lk 21:29-33 

Sat. 11/28 Weekday   
  Dn 7:15-27; Dn 3; Lk 21:34-36 

 Sun. 11/29 First Sunday of Advent 
  Jer 33:14-16; Ps 25; Thes 3:12—4:2;  
  Lk 21:25-28, 34-36 

ALTAR APPOINTMENTS – Nov 28th & 29th  

 4:30 PM   Joyce Kransz   Fr. Larry King 
 7:30 AM   Gary Brown    
 9:30 AM   Nicole Easlick   
 11:30 AM   Brian Pohl     

 
STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS  

 
“Jesus answered, ‘My kingdom does not belong to this 
world.”  

 JOHN 18:36  
 
How often do we put all our time and energy into building a 
kingdom here on earth, forgetting that life here is short?  
The real kingdom is in the ?next life.  Yet, how much time 
and energy do we invest in working for that eternal kingdom 
 

 
That we help build God’s kingdom on earth, but also invest 
our gifts in God’s eternal kingdom. 
. 
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Our Lord Jesus Christ the King 
Daniel 7:13-14 

 
The Source of Security 
 
Every day we seek security. We fasten the safety belts in 
our cars. We set alarms to prevent theft. We help watch our 
neighbors’ homes. We take care of our health. We take 
what measures we can to help us feel secure. 
 
There are few guarantees. Tragedy can befall even those 
who take precautions. The things of this world can provide 
supports for safety. But none of them can make us totally 
secure. 
 
Security ultimately comes from God alone. The power of 
God is stronger than any theft, accident, or injury. It rules 
over illness and death. The power that created us will recre-
ate us in love. 
 
Jesus, our savior, had a favorite image for himself. He 
called himself the Son of Man. He took that expression from 
the Book of Daniel, where the prophet envisioned one like a 
Son of Man coming on the clouds of heaven. He receives 
dominion, glory, and kingship. All nations served him. His 
dominion extended over all lands and times. 
 
In borrowing that image, Jesus gave his disciples a mes-
sage of hope. He himself would lose security, suffering tor-
ment and death. But he himself would reign over all. 
 
The church year ends with a vision of hope for each of us 
who seeks security: the coming of the Son of Man. 
 
 

 

Family Perspective 
By Bud Ozar 

 
When we are young, our parents “tell us about Jesus” and 
we believe what our parents believe. At some point, we 
must leave our parents faith and ask Pilate’s question: “Are 
you the King?’ Pilate is just asking these questions on our 
behalf.  

Deadline for submission in the bulletin is Monday at 
10:00 AM 

Caring for our Global Family  
Inspiring Quotes by Pope Francis from Catholic Relief  

Services (CRS) 
 
We are responsible for our family in poverty… 
 
”We have to state, without mincing words, that there is an 
inseparable bond between our faith and the poor.  May we 
never abandon them.” 

Financial Activities 

The parish office will be closed Wednesday 11/25 at noon, 
Thursday, 11/26 and Friday 11/27 for the Thanksgiving holi-
day. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 
“–  Jesus Himself is calling you to 
spend one special specific hour with 
Him each week.” 

 Saint John Paul II 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in going to Eu-
charistic Adoration but do not drive, let us know and rides 
can be arranged.  Call Mike Cook at 517-242-1352.  

Senior citizen card party at Knights of Columbus Hall 
Wednesday, November 25th  at 1:00 PM. 

 
H appy 109th Birthday  

 
 
 

November 19, 1906 

 
 

St Patrick School  

H apppy 109thhhhhh BBBirthdayyayyaa

November 19, 1906

St PaPaPPaPatrick School



ST. PATRICK CHURCH Page 4 PORTLAND, MICHIGAN  

Youth Corner 
 
JUNIOR HIGH –  
No youth group this Friday November 27th , due to Thanks-
giving break.   
 
HIGH SCHOOL –  
See you this Sunday at 6:00 pm at CIA headquarters for 
the presentation by Mo about his home country of Qatar.  
  
“I challenge “ ; Seek to be a true friend of Christ, family and 
friends in that order. 
 
In Christ’s Peace 
Mr. George 
 
Who had fun with the Great Apple Challenge !!!!!? 
 

Faith Formation New News 
 
Up-coming Dates   
November 23 rd- NO CLASS  
November 29 th- Prison/Jail donations due 
December 21 st & 28th  –NO CLASSES 
 
Up-coming Events 
November 23 rd- Catechist In-Service 
November 25 th- Feast of Thanksgiving Mass 6:00 pm. 
(canned goods can still be brought in when you come for 
Mass)(the class with the most participation will be reward-
ed) 

 

             
Fourth Graders Providing Our Prayer Service  

 

 

 

 

 

Priests for Life Announces Prayer Campaign for Victory in Supreme Court  
 
WASHINGTON, DC -- Fr. Frank Pavone, National Director of Priests for Life, has announced  a special prayer campaign for 
the Supreme Court to reverse the HHS mandate. 
"The U.S. Supreme Court has accepted the case of Priests for Life against the HHS mandate that tries to force us to cover 
abortion in our health insurance plans. Along with six other cases that have been consolidated with ours, the Court will con-
sider whether the 'accommodation' that the Obama administration offers to groups like Priests for Life is a substantial burden 
to our religious freedom, and whether the government can achieve its objectives through less restrictive means," Fr. Frank 
explained. 
"Over the next six months or so, we ask all believer s to join with us and the other plaintiffs in prayi ng for victory in 
the Court.  At our prayer website, PrayerCampaign.org, you will find a link to special prayers that we have written 
(http://www.priestsforlife.org/novenas/novena.aspx?id=8) for this intention. 
“Victory for us and the other six cases means victory for every believer. It is not the government that decides what does or 
does not contradict our faith and our conscience. It is the believer, in union with his or her Church, who determines that. This 
is the essence of religious freedom," Fr. Frank concluded. 
To follow the progress of our case, visit www.IStandWithPFL.com. 
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St. Pat’s Reintroduces Lego League 
 

This week is a guest column by Nic and Shelly Schneider, St. Patrick 
School parents and advisors to the St. Patrick School Lego League pro-
gram. 
 
 According to today.com, the Department of Labor is pre-
dicting that by the year 2022 there will be 1.3 million job openings 
in the fields of computers and mathematics.  1.3 million is an 
astounding number and a great opportunity for our students. How 
do we, as parents, teachers and community members, ensure that 
our children will have the skills needed to succeed in these fast 
growing fields?   
 We need to encourage and help our kids on their way to 
a successful career in the growing STEM (science, technology, engi-
neering and mathematics) sector. We need to get students, espe-
cially girls, excited about these fields — where, according to the 
Department of Commerce, women earn an estimated 33 percent 
more than women in non-STEM careers — and where job oppor-
tunities are plentiful.  We need to promote programs that teach 
and explore these skills.  
 That is why St. Patrick School is re-introducing a program 
called FIRST LEGO League to students in our school. According to 
their website, FIRST (For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and 
Technology) is an international, K-12 not-for-profit organization 
founded to inspire young people's interest and participation in 
science and technology.  The program develops and enhances 
fundamental skills dealing with science, math, technology, critical 
thinking, problem solving and teamwork. The mission of the pro-
gram is to inspire young people to be leaders in the science and 
technological fields. This highly recognized program has been so 
successful at developing the skills needed to succeed in a STEM 
related field that college scholarships are often given to high 
achievers.  
 What FIRST LEGO League teams accomplish is nothing 
short of amazing.  It's fun; it's exciting; and the skills learned will last 
a lifetime.  
  We currently have almost 50 children and 14 parents 
willing to help start this program in our school and are looking for 
team sponsors, donors, and donated Legos. If you know of a com-
pany that would be interesting in developing young minds or if you 
would like to get involved by volunteering or donating Legos, 
please contact us at stpatrickslegoleague@gmail.com. Lego 
League meetings are held each Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. in the St. Pat-
rick Annex Building (brown building on the corner of Center and 
West Streets). 
 We are very excited about having this program up and 
running again.  We hope you will join us in contributing to the suc-
cess of this program and in providing our students with an oppor-
tunity which will allow them to reap the lifelong benefits they will 
gain by participating. 

 
Stewardship Essay  

 
4th-5th Grade:   
1st place - Olivia Pung 
2nd place - Mathius Cross 
3rd place - Alexandria Ben-
nett 
 
6th-8th Grade:  
1st place - Emma Weller 
2nd place - Aurora Beckhold 
3rd place - Emma Scheurer 
 
9th-12th Grade:  
1st place - Courtney Pohl 
2nd place - Cammi Schneider 
3rd place - Rachel Pohl 
  
Congrats to our winners and thank you to everyone who 
participated and made the contest a success! 

Portland Community Fund Christmas Giving 
  
     The Portland Community Fund needs your help in 
making their Christmas Giving Program a success. All 
families will receive a Christmas dinner and family mem-
bers 18 and under will receive gifts. 
     The Giving Tree will be in place the weekend before 
Thanksgiving. Please take a tag, buy a gift and return it 
unwrapped with the tag securely attached. 
     We will be collecting non-perishable food items. A 
wooden tree with brown grocery bags will be located in 
the gathering area the weekend before Thanksgiving. 
Please take a bag and fill it with non-perishable food 
items. Some suggested food items are listed on the bag. 
     Please note, all extra items collected and not used in 
the dinner, will be donated to the local food banks. 
     Our giving program will run from November 21 
through December 15th.  Donation boxes will be located 
in the back of the church. 
     If you would like to adopt a family for Christmas or 
have any questions regarding the Christmas Giving Pro-
gram, please contact Lisa Balderson at 517-930-1651 or 
Sandy Klein at 5`17-526-0529. 

Toys for Tots 
The St. Patrick Catholic School chapter of 
Na!onal Honor Society is partnering with The 
U.S. Marine Corp Reserve's Toys for Tots to 
collect new, unwrapped toys for children in 
need in our area.  Collec!on boxes will by the 

school o"ce entrance and the NHS bulle!n board in the high 
school hallway.  Toys will be collected through December 16th. 
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Seeking Black Friday shoppers!   
 

As you know, the biggest shopping day of the year 
is the greatest time to pick up items for our annual Sham-
rock Auction.  Please think about us as you are snagging 
those great deals.  We ask that each parish family donate 
$25 toward this event.  You can either give a cash donation 
and we will do the shopping for you, or you can pool your 
money with other families and purchase a larger 
item.  Electronics, bikes, kayaks, sporting goods, and furni-
ture often  come with great prices this day.  Please contact 
Amber Fogarty at (517)243-1850 for questions, or if you 
wish to drop your donation off.  If you wish to donate money 
toward this cause, please place it in an envelope marked 
SHAMROCK AUCTION and turn it in to the school office or 
place it in the collection basket.  Thank you!   

Retreats For High School Youth 
Each school year at the start of Advent, St. Patrick High 
School hosts its annual Retreat Day.  Our 2015 Retreat 
Day is scheduled to take place on Wednesday, December 
2.  The Retreat Day schedule is provided below. 
Any parish high school student, including those who are 
home schooled or attend Portland High School are invited 
to attend at no cost. If your child does not attend St. Patrick 
High School and would like to attend a retreat, please 
RSVP to the School office by Monday, November 23 to as-
sist our planning. 
 
Freshmen:  Aquinas College Light Team –  
Theme:  “Let Go, Let God” 
Location:   Aquinas College    
Time:      Depart at 7:30 – Return at 3:00 
Transportation:  Dean Transportation 
Lunch:    Provided at AQ Cafeteria  
  (Provided by a generous donor) 
 
Sophomores and Juniors: N.E.T Team  
Theme:  “Anchored in Hope” 
Location:  St. Patrick Parish Hall    
Time:   8:00 – 3:00 
Transportation:  None Required  
  (On Campus either in the parish  
    hall or CIA headquarters) 
Lunch:    Catered by Sue Kreiner at 11:30 – 12:15 
 
Seniors:  Visit the Fr. Solanus Casey Center  
Theme:  “Called to Serve” 
Location:   Fr. Solanus Casey Center (Detroit)  
Time:   Depart: 6:30 am – Return: 6:30 pm 
Transportation:  Shamrock 1 Bus 
Lunch:    Eat at Food Kitchen   
Dinner:   On the way home at a sit down restaurant 
 
Permission slips for freshmen and seniors need to be 
turned in to their Theology teachers by 12/01/15. If you are 
not a SPS High School student, a permission slip may be 
filled out in the school office or one may be emailed at your 
request. 
For more information, contact school administrator, Mr. 
Randy Hodge by phone at 647-7551 or via email at randy-
hodge@portlandstpats.com. 

Congrats! 
 
Congratulations to the following St Patrick Students who 
won the VFW essay contest! 
 
Middle school Patriot's Pen essay contest winners: Marisa 
Huggler, Teaghan Lathers, Bryce Wendling 
 
High school Voice of Democracy essay contest winners: 
Adam Brown, Cammi Schneider, Kelsey Schneider, and 
Emma Trierweiler 
 
These students will have their essays entered into the 
VFW District 9 contest and will be awarded at a banquet in 
February.  

Women’s Faith Sharing Group 
 
The Women’s Faith Sharing Group is inviting all women 
to attend our December 12th meeting in the parish hall to 
watch the movie DVD “Guadalupe, the Miracle and the 
Message”. 
The miracle of Guadalupe has been described as the 
most important event in the evangelization of the New 
World. Nine million conversions in 7 years. 

Visit Aquinas College 

Aquinas College is hosting two AQDays for all high 
school juniors and seniors interested in visiting their 
beautiful 117-acre campus.  You’re invited to come and 
discover what life at AQ is all about.  Get the inside scoop 
on academics, athletics, scholarships, service learning, 
study abroad, and more. 
Friday, December 4 th: General AQDay  (open to all aca-
demic majors) 
Saturday, December 12 th: Athletic AQDay  (open to stu-
dent-athletes) 
Please visit aquinas.edu/undergraduate for more details 
or to register. 

St. Patrick Gymnasium Bleacher Benches 
There is limited stock left for the benches made from the 
wooden gym bleachers.  Order yours now!  There are (2) 
four footers and (12) three footers remaining.  A 4’ bench 
is $75.00 and a 3’ bench is $50.00.  
 Arrangements can be made for Portland area delivery, or 
pick-up at the school/church offices.   All proceeds go to 
offset the purchase of the new bleachers.  
 Please email hhendges@gmail.com or call/text 616-293-
8591.  
 First come, first served until they are gone! 
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Parish Staff     (517) 647-6505 
 

School Website:  www.portlandstpats.com  

Ministries  


